
 

 

November - December 2022 Prayer Letter 

Dear Friends and Family, 

 “The LORD redeemeth the soul of his servants: and none of 
them that trust in him shall be desolate.”   – Psalm 34:22 
 

In these days of celebration of the birth of our Saviour, the Lord 
Jesus Christ, I am reminded of the reason for that birth – our 
redemption that was wrought on the cross of Calvary. As the 
verse above reminds us, no one who trusts in Him shall be left 
desolate. God is good to his people all the time! 

Ministry News 

This has been a very 
active past two 
months. Lisa and I 
traveled to Chiclayo, 
Peru where I preached, 
and Lisa taught ladies 
for a church 
anniversary. It was such 
a blessing. One lady 
was saved, and we rejoiced in the 

meeting. After this, we traveled to our mission church in the 
jungle city of Pucallpa. We had two Deaf saved during that visit. 
We were pleased to have a wonderful meal and “chocolatada” 
(hot chocolate and panettone) for those who came. Please pray 
for that work as we have no permanent pastor there at this 
time and leaders from Efata here in Lima have to travel there 
every week to preach and teach. 

Here at Efata we had several wonderful activities for Christmas 
– dinners, chocolatadas, gift exchanges, fellowships and family 
events. On Christmas Day Sunday we were privileged to baptize 
two hearing young people and one Deaf young man. 

During these months I preached two funerals where we passed 
out dozens of Gospel tracts. One was for a faithful older saint 
of our church and the other a close family member of a family 
we are discipling. 

In November we celebrated Thanksgiving with a wonderful 
turkey dinner for all the staff folks here at Efata. It was a very 
special time. We also had our annual planning meeting and are 
looking forward to a full year of evangelism, conferences and 
activities for the church and our community as the Lord wills. 

Family News 

The family is doing well. It is still odd to me to only have three 
children still in the home. Every evening when we come 
together for dinner, I sense an absence at the table. It just does 
not seem full.  Of course, this is a normal part of life, but it is 
still odd for me. I am glad that several of our children were able 
to meet together over the holidays. We had a nice Lasagna 
Christmas dinner with our kids and Joseph’s family. 

I would like to thank all of you who have sent extra support 
during these days to help with the dinners, for special projects 
and for our family for Christmas.  The care for us and for others 
in our ministry greatly encourages our hearts.  

We covet your continued prayers for our family and the work 
of God that we are privileged to be co-laborers together with 
you in here in Lima, Peru. 

We are always very thankful for your prayers, friendship and 
financial support.  

Blessings,  

Joe & Lisa 
Joel, Jessica & Jennifer 
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